
LAKE SAINT LOUIS 
PARK BOARD MINUTES 

May 18, 2021 
 

 
The City of Lake Saint Louis Park Board was called to order at 7:05 pm. 
 
Members Present: Anne Hansen, Donald Holt, Wendy Kimmel, Marsha Sverdrup and Scott Swindler 
 
Members Absent:  Shane Hegarty and Dr. Alicia Long  
 
Also Present:   Darren Noelken, Director of Parks & Recreation 
             Anna Lynch, Administrative Assistant 
 
Public Comment: None 
 
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on March 16, 2021 were approved as submitted with a motion by 
Marsha Sverdrup, second by Wendy Kimmel, and a vote of All Ayes.  
 
Agenda: 
 

1. Program and Project Updates 
Projects 

 Park Staff cleaned up and made updates near the Purple Bench/Hessler landscaped 
areas in Boulevard Park. 

 Lake Saint Louis Boulevard Medians-perineal flowers installed 

 Hawk Ridge Splash Pad to open Memorial Day weekend. 

 Asphalt Project Complete 

 Boulevard Park Playground near completion. 
 

Programs 

 Memorial Day Ceremony will be held on Memorial Day virtually 

 Unlimited 5K Superhero Run (Sweaty Pig Run) will be held in June at Hawk Ridge Park 

 A highway dedication ceremony will take place at Veterans Memorial Park for Ralph 
Barrale 

 Summer camp enrollment low 

 Staff is looking into coordinating a race around the lake. 
 

2. FY21/22 Parks Budget Overview 

 Parks Director presented an overview of the department’s requested budget for the 
2021/2022 fiscal year.  (See handout) 

 
3. FY 21/22 Capital Projects 

 Parks Director gave presentation with the optional Capital Projects. 

 Founder’s Park and Boulevard Park Improvements (See handout) 
ADA bathroom upgrades/facility facelift  

 



 
4. Future Projects 

 Amenities 

 The Park Director gave update on the Meadows Park. Where we sit in the process and 
potential for new direction. 

 Director gave brief description of the possibilities of connecting multiple parks through a 
trail system. 

 Funding levels 
 

Board Discussion:   
 
 
Adjournment:  There being no further business to come before the board, Wendy Kimmel made a 
motion to adjourn, second was provided by Don Holt, and with a vote of All Ayes, the meeting was 
adjourned at 8:10 PM. 
 
Submitted by:  
 
_____________________________ 
Anna Lynch, 
Recording Secretary  
 
 


